
STATE OF NEW YORK 
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 
 

CASE 15-E-0751 - In the Matter of the Value of Distributed 
Energy Resources. 

 
 

NOTICE ANNOUNCING TECHNICAL CONFERENCE  
 

(Issued September 12, 2024) 
 
 
  On August 19, 2024, the Public Service Commission 

(Commission) issued the Order Addressing Marginal Cost of 

Service Studies.1  Recognizing that additional process is needed 

to inform any determinations on pricing issues related to the 

Locational System Relief Value (LSRV) and the Demand Reduction 

Value (DRV) elements of the Commission’s Value of Distributed 

Energy Resources Value Stack Compensation, the Commission 

directed Department of Public Service staff (DPS staff) to 

convene a technical conference with stakeholders.   

    PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that DPS staff will convene a 

technical conference on October 1, 2024, starting at 10 a.m., in 

the 19th Floor Board Room of the Department’s office located at 

Three Empire State Plaza, Albany, NY.  The purpose of the 

conference is to discuss how to calculate costs for informing 

LSRV and DRV pricing considerations for Value Stack 

compensation.  Attendance will also be possible via WebEx or 

telephone, by using the following:   

 
1  Case 15-E-0751 et al., Order Addressing Marginal Cost of 

Service Studies (issued August 19, 2024).  

 
WebEx meeting link, number, and password: 

 
https://meetny.webex.com/meetny/j.php?MTID=mb46c1e2a3977a0ea

d67ab3f8938f8e14 

 
 

https://meetny.webex.com/meetny/j.php?MTID=mb46c1e2a3977a0ead67ab3f8938f8e14
https://meetny.webex.com/meetny/j.php?MTID=mb46c1e2a3977a0ead67ab3f8938f8e14
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  Requests to make presentations must be emailed by 

September 24, 2024, to Richard Schuler, Office of Regulatory 

Economics, at Richard.Schuler@dps.ny.gov.  

  An agenda will be posted under Case 15-E-0751 by DPS 

staff in advance of the technical conference.  

  To ensure adequate space for attendees, those wishing 

to attend in person should email Marilyn Carnes at 

Marilyn.Carnes@dps.ny.gov, specifically noting “Case 15-E-0751 

October 1 Technical Conference” in the subject line.  Attendees 

must be prepared to show valid photo identification upon 

arrival.  

  Questions regarding this Notice should be directed to 

Richard Schuler at Richard.Schuler@dps.ny.gov. 

 
 
 
 
 (SIGNED)    MICHELLE L. PHILLIPS 
     Secretary 

Meeting number (access code): 1617 21 4824 

Meeting password: Bz5fkVW8Dv3 

 

To participate by phone: 

 
 

Tap to join from a mobile device (attendees only)   

+1-518-549-0500, 1617214824## US (English Menu)   

or  

Dial 1-518-549-0500 US (English Menu) and 

Enter conference code: 1617214824 
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mailto:Marilyn.Carnes@dps.ny.gov
mailto:Richard.Schuler@dps.ny.gov
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